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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	375


	Bill #:
	HB 102 GA


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to unemployment insurance.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Rick Nelson


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	All local government agencies


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 102 GA amends KRS Chapter 341.  This Chapter governs unemployment compensation.  The purpose of HB 102 GA is to codify integrity measures designed to prevent the improper payment of unemployment insurance benefits.  These integrity measures are required by the federal Trade Adjustment Assistance Extension Act of 2011.  Failure to enact this conforming legislation by October 21, 2013, will result in the loss of grants to administer the unemployment insurance program and the loss of employer tax credits.  The United States Department of Labor reviewed and approved HB 102 GA’s language.         

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 102 GA on local governments is expected to be minimal. According to the Kentucky Office of Employment and Training, the estimated impact across all local governments is expected to be less than $67,000 annually.  
HB 102 GA amends Kentucky’s unemployment compensation code.  It impacts both reimbursing and contributing employers.  Local government agencies are reimbursing employers.  HB 102 GA prohibits reimbursing employers from receiving credit for benefit overpayments collected from a former worker when: (1) the overpayment was the employer’s fault due to failing to timely and adequately respond to claims; and (2) the employer has engaged in a pattern of failing to timely or adequately respond in the last calendar year. 

HB 102 GA only penalizes specific reimbursing employers when they repeatedly fail to timely and adequately respond to claims.  The intent is to decrease improper benefit payments by incentivizing timely responses.  The estimated annual cost spread across all local governments is expected to be between $17,000 and $67,000.  However, the estimated costs could decrease further if HB 102 GA’s sanctions compel nonresponsive contributing employers to react to claims.      
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